What’s New for the 2016 Reporting Year
Changes and Clarifications
1. A new parameter has been added for reporting Chromium when speciated Chromium VI data is unavailable. The parameter is labeled “Chromium, Total” and should only be used in lieu of “Chromium VI (and compounds)” when necessary. If both are provided, facilities will only be billed for the Chromium VI emissions.
2. The parameter description for the TAP, “Lead compounds”, has been revised to “Lead (and compounds)” for the 2015 and 2016 reporting years. If you use an old spreadsheet with the previous label, you will get an error in ERIC and need to update the description. 
3. The parameter labels for PM10 and PM2.5 do not specify that the combined filterable and condensible PM should be included. However, for consistency with the NNSR and PSD regulations all PM emissions reported to ERIC should be the Primary (filterable + condensable) PM.  From the PSD and NNSR regulations:
4. PM2.5 emissions and PM10 emissions shall include the gaseous emissions from a source or activity which condense to form particulate matter at ambient temperatures. On or after January 1, 2011, such condensable particulate matter shall be accounted for in applicability determinations and in establishing emissions limitations for PM2.5 and PM10 in NNSR permits. 
5. Minimum Reporting Requirements and Decimal Places– 
a. It is not necessary to report a criteria pollutant as being emitted by an emissions path if the pollutant is emitted in a quantity less than 0.0005 tons per year (TPY).  It is not necessary to report toxic pollutant quantities less than .0005 tons or 1 lb. The only exceptions to this rule are chlorinated dibenzofurans and chlorinated dibenzo-p-dioxins, each of which has a Minimum Emission Rate (MER) of 0.0001 lbs/year.
b. [bookmark: _GoBack]The annual emission rate in tons per year (TPY) should generally be listed to two (2) decimal places, with the following exceptions:  1) Chlorinated dibenzofurans and chlorinated dibenzo-p-dioxins must be rounded to six (6) decimal places; and 2) all other TAPs that have an MER of 50 lbs/year or less must be rounded to three decimal places.
Reminders
1. Changes/additions to release point coordinates will continue to trigger a review and require approval. 
a. Multiple release points should not have the same coordinates. Exceptions to this are general condition, insignificant activities, and fugitive emissions. 
b. Release point coordinates should not be the same as the front gate coordinates. Exceptions to this are general condition, insignificant activities, and fugitive emissions.
2. A cut-off time for facupdate@la.gov requests and coordinate review/approval has been established.  Any requests for coordinate changes or facupdate@la.gov received after 4:00pm on the Friday before April 30, 2017, will not be processed until the next business day. Any inventories that cannot be submitted on time because of pending facupdate@la.gov and coordinate review/approval issues will be considered late.
